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November 23, 2022 
 
Independent Electricity System Operator 
1600-120 Adelaide Street West 
Toronto, ON 
M5H 1T1 
 
 
RE: Feedback on the LT1 RFP Deliverability Test Submission Timeline 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
SWEB Development LP (SWEB), Qualified Applicant ID LT1RFQ-036, is submitting this written 
feedback to the IESO in regard to the concerns over the deliverability test submission timeline 
for the LT1 RFP. SWEB would first like to acknowledge the effort the IESO team has put into the 
RFP process to date and commends the IESO on its engagement with the public and Qualified 
Applicants. 
 
SWEB recommends that the IESO delay the deliverability test submission timeline for the LT1 
RFP until after the projects have been awarded in the E-LT1 process. This will help Qualified 
Applicants better align their projects with the grid’s remaining needs and will reduce 
unnecessary additional testing to be completed by the IESO. 
 
It would be appreciated if the IESO could please prioritize feedback on this topic given the 
upcoming holiday season and complexity completing such tasks involving multiple parties. 
 
If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Sarah Rosenblat at  or 
via email at .   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Sarah Rosenblat 
Development Manager 
SWEB Development LP  
 




